Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
62-4.050: Procedures to Obtain Permits and Other Authorizations; Applications
62-4.052: Regulatory Program and Surveillance Fees for Wastewater Facilities or Activities Discharging to Surface Waters

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Florida Department of Environmental Protection announces a change of hearing regarding the above rule, as noticed in Vol. 33, No. 32, August 10, 2007, Florida Administrative Weekly.

DATE AND TIME: September 19, 2007, 1:00 p.m. EDT

PLACE: Bob Martinez Center, Room 609 – 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Notice of Proposed Rule as noticed in Vol. 33, No. 32, August 10, 2007 scheduled a hearing on September 3, 2007 if requested. This potential hearing date was inadvertently scheduled on a holiday. Due to this conflict, if requested, the hearing will be rescheduled at the date, time, and place shown above on the proposed amendments to increase certain NPDES Stormwater permitting and annual surveillance fees. IF NOT REQUESTED, THIS HEARING WILL NOT BE HELD. The person to be contacted regarding the proposed rule is: Steven Kelly, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, NPDES Stormwater Section, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 2500, Tallahassee, FL 32399; (850)245-7518; Steven.Kelly@dep.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Robin Babin, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, NPDES Stormwater Section, 2600 Blair Stone Road MS #2500, Tallahassee, Florida 32399; telephone (850)245-7522; email Robin.Babin@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
